FACULTY NEWS

University of California, Davis School of Law Martin Luther King, Jr. Hall 400 Mrak Hall Drive, Davis, CA 95616 (530) 752-0243 Editorial Assistant: Brigid Jimenez

END OF THE SCHOOL YEAR ISSUE

MAY 2006

DIANE AMANN recently made presentations at Columbia, Princeton, Occidental, and the U.S. Military Academy (West Point). She made a presentation at the inaugural meeting of the French-American Network on the Internationalization of Law at the Collège de France, Paris. Diane published "John Paul Stevens, Human Rights Judge," in the Fordham Law Review, and "Transnationalism Confronts Transition," in Revue de Science Criminelle et de droit penal Compare. She was elected to the Executive Committee of the American Society of International Law and named to the planning committee for the 2007 AALS Midyear Meeting on International Law. Diane recently was quoted in the Sacramento Bee, Contra Costa Times, and The Examiner (Washington, D.C.).

Spending the spring on the East Coast, JACK AYER published an article in the Daily

Bankruptcy Review. He interviewed Richard Levin of Skadden Arps and moderated a dozen other interviews with bankruptcy professionals that are available at the American Bankruptcy Institute (ABI) website. Jack also published commentary on current issues on the website. He participated in ABI programs on bankruptcy law in Washington and New York City.

ANDREA BJORKLUND's article, "Reconciling State Sovereignty and Investor Protection in Denial of Justice Claims," appeared in the Virginia Journal of International Law. In April, she spoke at conferences at Golden Gate and Columbia.

ALAN BROWNSTEIN co-authored a wiretapping article with UC Hastings

Professor Vikram Amar published on www.findlaw.com

In February, **CAROL BRUCH**'s commentary on *In re Marriage of Brown & Yana*, which addressed child custody in a case in which a divorced spouse wanted to relocate, appeared in the **Daily Recorder**.

JENNIFER CHACÓN's article on human trafficking will appear in the Fordham Law Review. Her analysis of Fernandez-Vargas v. Gonzales appeared in the March issue of the ABA's Preview of United States
Supreme Court Cases. This spring,
Jennifer made presentations at UC
Berkeley's Institute for the Study of Social Change, Western Law Professors of Color Conference, Immigration Law teachers workshop at UNLV, and at the UC Davis "War on Terror" teach-in. Jennifer recently was quoted on several occasions in the Sacramento Bee, and was interviewed on local television.

ANUPAM CHANDER published "Homeward Bound" in the NYU Law Review. His latest work will appear in the California Law Review and the Cleveland State Law Review (symposium on the Margaret Jane Radin's scholarship). Anupam presented two intellectual property papers at Yale, and spoke to (1) UC Davis undergraduates on Shadow Day; and (2) the Professors for the Future on managing a work-life balance in academia. In March, Anupam, along with

MADHAVI SUNDER, co-hosted the U.C. Davis Law Review's "Intellectual Property and Social Justice" symposium.

In April, HOLLY COOPER spoke at a prison law symposium at King Hall. Her comments at a press conference in San Francisco were broadcast on radio stations in the Bay Area. Chief Judge Mary Schroeder invited Holly to attend a meeting to discuss how immigration practitioners can assist with the Ninth Circuit's immigration caseload.

HOLLY DOREMUS published a chapter in volume 2 of The Endangered Species Act at 30, and a brief treatment of the ESA and associated controversies for the Center for Progressive Reform website. Her paper on conservation planning has been accepted for publication by the peer-reviewed journal BioScience. Holly spoke at conferences at Boalt Hall and Indiana (Bloomington), and gave workshops at UC Berkeley and the Bren School at UC Santa Barbara. Holly is happy to be returning to Davis full time this summer. And we are happy to have her back!

CHRIS ELMENDORF's article titled "Advisory Counterparts to Constitutional Courts," was selected in

the 2006 Stanford-Yale Junior Faculty Forum competition, and was accepted for publication by the **Duke Law Journal**. In June, he will present the paper at Yale Law School.

BOB HILLMAN published the fifth edition of Securities Regulation: Cases and Materials and "Ties that Bind: Restrictive Covenants as Conditions to the Payment of Retirement Benefits" in the Indiana Law Review. He spoke at conferences in Chicago and Fort Lauderdale, and completed the first in a series of reports for the Liberian government addressing various legal questions raised by the new President. Bob was quoted in an article in the ABA Journal E-Report (Mar. 24) on a New York law firm partnership case.

BILL HING published commentary on immigration reform in Jurist (Apr. 6). He edited and wrote the lead article in Amerasia Journal special issue devoted to "Deporting Our Souls & Defending Our Immigrants." In May, Bill moderated (1) a panel at the Immigration Law Teachers Workshop at the University of Nevada Las Vegas; and (2) presented a paper at a conference at the British Library Conference Centre in London. Bill was quoted in the Nichi Bei Times Weekly, a Japanese American newspaper, on the current immigration debate. He was recently honored with the Angel Island

Immigration Station Foundation's Heritage Award.

ED IMWINKELRIED, this year's Distinguished Teaching Award winner, published California Evidence Code Annotated (2006 ed.), Uncharged Misconduct Evidence (Supplement), and North Carolina Evidentiary Foundation (2d ed.). Ed recently published articles, or book chapters, in the National Law Journal, Evidence Stories, and Criminal Law Bulletin. He co-authored An Analysis of the Rules of Evidence and Electronic Rules of Evidence for the Republic of the Philippines. Ed lectured for the California Appellate Defense Counsel and American Bar Association Criminal Justice Section, and at the Interamerican University in Puerto Rico.

The California Law Review will publish ELIZABETH JOH's article "Discretionless Policing: The Fourth Amendment and Technology." Her article in the Northwestern University Law Review was highlighted in an ABA Journal E-Report story (Jan. 27).

Chief Judge Mary Schroeder appointed MARGARET JOHNS to serve as Chair of the Ninth Circuit's Advisory Rules Committee.

KEVIN JOHNSON completed "The Story of Whren v. United States: The Song Remains the Same," for Race and Law Stories and published op-eds in the Houston Chronicle and Diverse Online. He gave presentations at UC Berkeley, Arizona, California Western, UC Davis, University of Nevada Las Vegas, and American. Kevin was recently quoted in the USA Today, L.A. Times, National Jurist, and other newspapers and appeared on several local news shows. This spring, he was reelected president of the board of directors of Legal Services of Northern California and elected to the board of directors of the Mexican American Legal Defense & Education Fund.

TOM JOO's article "Corporate Hierarchy and Racial Justice," was published in a St. John's Law Review symposium issue on "People of Color, Gender, and the Public Corporation." Tom recently participated in scholarly conferences at Washington & Lee, Texas Wesleyan, and California Western.

In February, CARLTON LARSON debated judge Loren Smith at King Hall on judicial power in the "war on terror." He presented his article, "The Forgotten Constitutional Law of Treason and the Enemy Combatant Problem" at the University of Pennsylvania Law Review Authors' Forum.

The Wisconsin Law Review will publish AL LIN's article "The Unifying Role of Harm in Environmental Law."

ROB MIKOS's article "Eggshell Victims, Private Precautions, and the Societal Benefits of Shifting Crime," was accepted for publication by the Michigan Law Review. In July, he will present a paper at the Law & Society Association annual meeting.

JOHN OAKLEY recently spoke at Duke, Arizona, and the National Conference on Appellate Justice (with fellow panelists Chief Justice John Roberts and Justice Stephen Breyer). Last September, John became the Vice-Chair of UC's systemwide Academic Senate, and became Chair this spring. As Chair, he serves as ex officio as Faculty Representative to the UC Board of Regents. Among many other high-profile assignments, John served on the Task Force on UC Compensation, Accountability, and Transparency, which recently issued a report calling for fundamental reform of UC's procedures for determining and reporting executive compensation.

ANGELA ONWUACHI-WILLIG published an introduction to the U.C. Davis Law Review's Critical Race Feminism symposium issue, which she helped organize. She presented

papers as part of Martin Luther King, Jr. Week and at Virginia, UCLA, California Western, and Stanford. Angela also spoke on a U.C. Davis Women Resource Center panel concerning women in academia. Her article in the Wisconsin Law Review has been highlighted as a "must read" on Ross Runkel's Employment Law Reviews and Workplace Prof Blog. The Workplace Prof Blog also spotlighted her article "Cry Me A River: The Limits of 'A Systemic Analysis of Affirmative Action in American Law Schools."

The Connecticut Law Review will publish LISA PRUITT's article, "Rural Rhetoric." The Sacramento Bee quoted Lisa on the punitive damages settlement in an elder abuse case.

Upon agreeing to participate in a conference at USC on poverty, CRUZ REYNOSO received a personal thank you call from California First Lady Maria Shriver. This spring, Cruz gave lectures at Hastings and Boalt Hall.

DONNA SHESTOWSKY organized a panel for the American Bar Association's annual conference on Alternative Dispute Resolution. She presented her latest scholarship at a workshop at Vanderbilt law school. Donna was quoted by the Sacramento Bee in several articles on the jury trial in a Lodi terrorism case.

MADHAVI SUNDER was selected as a Carnegie Scholar and received a fellowship to pursue research on Islam-centered themes over the next two years. In March, she and ANUPAM CHANDER co-hosted the UC Davis Law Review "Intellectual Property and Social Justice" symposium. Madhavi spoke at the "Cultural Environmentalism at 10" Conference at Stanford and her paper will be published in Law and Contemporary Problems. Her article, "IP^3," which was selected for presentation at the Stanford/Yale Junior Faculty Workshop, will be published in the Stanford Law Review. Madhavi recently gave talks at Toronto, Yale, and Cardozo. The California Law Review will publish her article "The Right to Mary Sue." In June, Madhavi will speak at the AALS mid-year meeting on intellectual property.

In April, CAPPY WHITE participated in a civil rights panel discussion sponsored by the Sacramento County Bar Association's Sections on Constitutional Law and Civil Rights. The Sacramento Lawyer published his article on handling prisoner cases. Cappy was quoted in the California Aggie in an article about recent Nebraska legislation that creates racially segregated school districts.

In May, Cappy, HOLLY COOPER, and MARGARET JOHNS joined judges and court staff attorneys, in a session organized by the U.S. Court of Appeals for the Ninth Circuit to discuss the court's immigration appeals caseload.

TOBIAS BARRINGTON WOLFF was awarded the Dukeminier Prize for excellence in scholarship on the rights of gay men and lesbians by the Williams Institute at UCLA Law School. He received two awards for teaching excellence from Northwestern Law School. Tobias recently made scholarly presentations at conferences at Vanderbilt and UCLA law schools. He was appointed to the Executive Committee of the AALS Conflict of Laws Section. Tobias completed the second edition of Civil Procedure: Theory and **Practice**, co-authored with Linda Silberman and Allan Stein. This coming fall, he will be visiting at Penn law school.

BRUCE WOLK published the 4th edition of Langbein, Stabile, & Wolk, Pension and Employee Benefit Law (Foundation Press, 2006).

Copies of this newsletter are provided to the law school faculty, senior staff, students, Judy Cook (Alumni Office), Charlene Logan (King Hall Counselor), Tony Stewart, and Julia Ann Easley (Campus News Service). A copy also is posted at www.law.ucdavis.edu/faculty/faculty_resea

<u>rch.html.</u> For more King Hall news, please be sure to visit http://www.law.ucdavis.edu/

* * * *

In December, the **Social Science Research Network** published the latest issue of the UC Davis School of Law Legal Studies Research Paper Series. See http://www.law.ucdavis.edu/faculty/research_pdfs/SSRNvol7no9.pdf.

* * * *

Copies of this newsletter are provided to the law school faculty, senior staff, students, Judy Cook (External Relations), Charlene Logan (King Hall Counselor), Tony Stewart, and Julia Ann Easley (Campus News Service). A copy also is posted at www.law.ucdavis.edu/faculty/f1aculty_research.html. For more King Hall news, please be sure to visit http://www.law.ucdavis.edu/